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COMMITTEE MEETINGS SPECIAL ACTIVITIES
July 3 TGIF
July 8 Recreation Committee East Party Room
West Card Room 6:30 p.m.
7:30 p.m.
AUG 1 Luau TGISaturday
July 9 Physical Plant West Party Room
West Card Room 6:30 p.m.
8:00 p.m.

July 14 Financial Management
East Card Room
7:30 p.m.

July 21 Board of Directors
East Card Room
7:30 p.m.

July 25 Convenants Committee
East Card Room
7:30 p.m.



From the Board

At the June session, which was held in the West Card Room, President Bob Lowry
noted in his report that:

WYNFRED JOSHUA, VICE PRESTDENT

--The installation of Futura Stone on the roof sun deck had been completed.

--Three bikes had been stolen from the bike rooms during the month of May.
Management had changed the locks and for the first time being, residents would
have to sign out a key to get access to the bike rooms.

The Board took the following actions:

--Accepted the auditor's report for 1986 and thanked the Financial Management and
Administration Committee for its prompt action in reconciling the Management Agent's
books with the draft audit report.

-~Accepted the Property Manager's recommendation to award the contract for
establishing catwalks on the cooling towers to M & M Welding for the amount of $7,200
as provided for in the 1987 budget.

-—Accepted the request of the Property Manager to install a payphone at the
swimming pool to insure that in case of an accident at the pool, the emergency number
911 can be dialed without going through the switchboard.

-—Accepted the recommendation of the Physical Plant and Operations Committee to
approve the window washing contract to American Window & Building Cleaning Contractors
in the amount of $3,900.00.

--Voted up to $1,500 to remove the concrete steps at the rear of the Fast
Building on the grass slope leading to the college.

--Instructed the Property Manager to prepare the policy guidelines for salary
and raises of employees and submit this to the Financial Management Committee for
review and advise to the Board.

--Approved payment for the invoice of the Auditor for $3,600.

--Requested for Covenants Committee review Management's proposal to change the
rules for the use of the Party and Card Room. Management proposed to charge a
non-refundable rental fee for use of the rooms to defray normal wear and tear; the
refundable deposit was suggested to be increased.

--Endorsed the Recreation Committee's suggestion to arrange for aerobics in the
swimming pool.

--Instructed management to prepare orders to cover operational procedures.
Management was given a list of 22 proposed management orders. No date was set for
completion of the tasking.
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AATED #1 Tasting Delivery Pizza
Washingtonian Magazine (July '86)
All Pizzas Include
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IDEA!

FOR YOUR

Because it doesn’t take long for hidden soil to
become visible, and soon serious wear to take
place. After that, it's downhill all the way. Let
ServiceMaster remove soil to restore that deep-
down fresh and colorful look that made you select
your carpets in the first place.
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ServicemasTer QPN T
& who care®

% 455-8400
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COPELAND'S of New Orleans
4300 King Street

Opening day was Monday, June 22
and if the opening day's
preparation of food is any
indication of what to expect, we
are indeed lucky to have another
fine restaurant in the area.
The Blackened-Bleu Chicken was
an excellent entree, chicken
breasts are blackened
beautifully and Jjoined in a
French bread boat with bleu
cheese dressing, country fried
potatoes, shredded 1lettuce and
tomato. The Shrimp Bucktown,
another exciting entree
consisted of tender Gulf shrimp,
sauteed with green onions,
hearts of artichoke, spicy
tasso, ham and pimento 1ladled
over fresh pasta. The price of
the entrees ranged from $5.95 to
$12.95. The restaurant was
attractively decorated. It was
well worth the visit.
Tony DiSalvo

(703) 671-6186

% /’ COSMETICS
&

DORIS M. WEBSTER

Independent Beauty Consultant

3701 S. George Mason Dr, N713 Falls Church, VA 22041

AHMALCT'S

EXYLINE HALRSTUYL 18T

23/, OFF FROST., PW & Color
NEW COMERS ONLY!"

SKYLINE TOWERS North Bldg.
5601 Seminary Rd. suit S

Falls Church, Ua 22041

820-2233

GDX

Duplicate bridge is played every
Monday evening at 7:30 p.m. in
the East Card Room. All
duplicate bridge players are
invited and we welcome newcomers
to Skyline House to Jjoin us.
Please join us. Duplicate bridge
is sponsored by the Skyline House
Recreation Committee.

DUPLICATE BRIDGE

DUPLICATE BRIDGE WINNERS FOR
THE MONTH OF JUNE

June 8
Charlotte & Richard Katz 1st
Jeanne Levy & Gil

Gelenter 2nd
June 15
Midge Easter & Gil

Gelenter 1st
Juanita Mayer & Lucy

Troxell 2nd
Jill & Jerry

Schumaker 2nd
June 23
Helen & Bob Lambert 1st
Lina Moyer & Tony DiSalvo 2nd
Jeanne Levy & Bertha

Shostak 2nd




Committee Communiques 4 *

SECURITY AND SAFETY COMMITTEE ROB SHERRER

The Securlty and safety Committee met on June 9; nine reszidents

attended including resident manager Kay Kelly. Among the items
discussed were the following: .

o Two bikes were reported stolen from the bicycle storage
rooms. In an attempt to prevent this from happening in the
future, management has changed the locks on the West and East
Building bicycle storage rooms and has established a policy that
storage rooms keys will be retained at the front desk. Those
wishing to get their bikes from storage must sign out a door
key. This procedure replaces the prior procedure of residents
having their own keys to the storage rooms. 1In a recent count,
35 bikes were found in the West storage room and 25 in the East
storage room. Approximately half of the bikes were registered,
displaying the Skyline House registration sticker. Bicycle
owners are encouraged to lock their bikes to the bar in the
storage rooms.

o The Reslident Wwatch has a vanguard of participants but could
certainly use more. Residents do not have to undertake extensive
tours of the building to participate in the Watch, but rather
they could do so by undertaking quick spot checks of given areas,
perhaps during the normal course of their daily activities.

0o An 1incident of tailgating in the garage has been reported.
This 1is not only discourteous and annoying, but it can be
dangerous depending on the vehicle and pedestrian traffic in the
garage.

o The abuse of guest parking spaces appears to be getting worse.
This is selfish in that it reduces the number of spaces available
for legitimate quest parking needs. The policy of towing vehicle
that are parked 1in guest parking spaces without a valid permit
will be enforced.

o In the first week in June, the Fairfax County Fire Department
completed a fire safety inspection of the building and grounds.
We passed all facets of the inspection.

A
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RECREATION COMMITTEE CARROLL THOMPSON

The Recreation Committee met on June 10 at 7:30 p.m. in the West Card
Room.

"I DO - I DO" update at the West 'End Dinner Theatre. The outing was a
success in that 24 people attended. It is anticipated that an attempt
will be made later in the year to schedule a trip to West End to see
South Pacific. We all want to thank Luiz Ruiz who <chaired this
activity.

As we mentioned 1in last month's column, the August TGIF will be an

August 1 TGISaturday LUAU. The TGIS will be held in the West Party
Room beginning at 6:30 p.m. As usual we ask residents to prepare
their hors d'oeurves with a LUAU theme. Last year's Luau TGIF was an

outstanding evening and those of you who are unable to attend the
monthly TGIF will be able to do so since this will be a Saturday
evening event.

There will be an outdoor BBQ in September. No date has been set but
it will be a Saturday evening.

Maria Boykin and Elsa Paez will chair a Mexican Dinner Party, Friday,
October 23, West Party Room.

A trip to Atlantic City 1is planned for October 15, details 1later.
Need someone to chair this activity.

A buffet/dance party was discussed for late fall or early 1588.

The possibility of water excercise <classes was discussed. An
instructor has been arranged. Full details will be announced as soon
as they are available.

The Committee needs new members who will provide us with new ideas 1in
giving the residents different and hopefully exciting activities. The

Recreation Committee will be happy to have you join us. Please.

The Committee will meet on Wednesday, July 8 in the West Card Room.

Activity dates:

July 3 TGIF East Party Room
July 8 Recreation Committee meets East Card Room
Aug 1l (SAT) TGIS with a Luau theme West Party Room
Sept Picnic ST

Oct 15 Atlantic City

oct 23 Mexican Dinner Party
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CLEANING SERVICES

Apartments, Houses, Window=

Professional, Personaliz
Service

Quality Work, weekly,
biweekly, monthly, etc.

OPEN HOUSE SATURDAY AUGUST 1, 1987 Excellent References

Very Reasonable Rates

$35 1BR Apt Own Supply

‘1 \ SEEDIK 578-3892
Aré’ 1011 S. Frederick St.
' Arlington, VA 22204

THE UNIQUE ALTERNATIVE

Introducing a new fithess concept
Remove inches easily & effectively

We use moftorized colis‘rhenié tables which combine
isometric exercise and physical therapy techniques.

* Motorized Equipment Does ¢ No Membership Fees

The Work For You « Firm Sagging Muscles
* N t, in i
0 Sweat, No Fai * Reduce Cellulite HAVE YOU DONE YOUR GOOD
* Inand Out in One Hour « Tone Your Body DEED FOR THE DAY.
* Results in as Few as * Improve Circulation and .
Three Weeks Flexibility When you are walking
around the grounds of
- - Skyline House or through
Grand Opening Spe;mal — Month of August the halls or lobby, do you
8 sessions for $56. _ pick up anything that you
Please call for an appointment for your free introductory Session see has been discarded by
3821-C South George Mason Dr. 931-7188 Someone else. Remember
Bailey’s Crossroads, VA 22041 931-7189 this is your home.  Help

keep it clean.

HOURS: MONDAY THROUGH SATURDAY 9 AM TO 9 PM

AT

Y wgp ) . i ) S |
e\'\’,;. V. Z“.’ G ST M LT -
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COMMUNITY RELATIONS COMMITTLL

THE SHUTTLE BUS SAGA

Thanks to the great effort put forward by Sandra D. Buch, a member of the Board of
Directors of Skyline Tower Civic Association, with the assistance of committee members
of all Skyline buildings, the request for a shuttle bus service from all of Skyline to
the Giant Food Store has become a reality.

The service is starting out on a modest basis, twice a week, Tuesday and Friday and
with limited hours. Posters have been put up all over Skyline House. Now it is the
job of the residents who asked for this service to take advantage of Giant Food's
prompt and gracious committment to our community. Please remember, that if the
service is not used and withdrawn, we'll have only ourselves to blame.

We salute everyone involved in this community effort and we thank Giant Food for caring.
Now that we have shown that community effort can pay off, let's not hesitate doing it

again for other worthwhile projects.

JUNE A.M. COFFEE KLATSCH

Regretfully, a program on quilting did not come into being. Hopefully, we can have this
program in the fall. We are still hopefully waiting for residents with whatever skills,
knowledge, adventures they may have to come forward and volunteer their services and

help make for an interesting morning program. Just leave your name at the front office.

MAY/JUNE EVENING PROGRAMS

On Thursday, May 28th, your committee presented a program on Condominium Insurance

by Mr. Steven Geoffray, C.E.0. of Morgan and Cheves, Insurance Brokers of Alexandria,
Va. Regretfully, there were only 15 residents present for what turned to be an
excellently presented program.

On Wednesday, June 17th, we had a wonderful speaker: Mr. Tom Davis, our Mason District
representative to the Fairfax County Board of Supervisors who gave an excellent pre-
sentation on the problems confronting our district, and our County and what the Board
of Supervisors is doing about "solving' these problems. The questions and then the
answers by Tom Davis were most informative. There is no way of knowing how many
residents from the West Bldg. would have come had there not been a fire alarm, but
once again, with deep regret, only 15 residents turned out for this important program.

At this point in time I must ask to all residents, be they tenants, owners, committee
members and members of our Board of Directors, if they have a free evening, when we
have a special event, that they make every effort to attend. It is especially
frustrating to your C.R.C. program committee to invite 'important' people to come
before us and give of their knowledge and time and find only a handful of residents
in attendance. Don't diminish our enthusiasm, unless of course, you really don't
care about the program we have put on for your benefit.

AREA DEVELOPMENTS ¥ @
1) Tom Geed whe owns the Paw Shop restaurant in Skyvline Mall has made arrangements
(Continued next page)
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DEVELOPMENTS (continued)

with the Smith Companies to open two eating places in the area where Bailey's was.
One will be called Bailey's Tavern and will be a bar with, perhaps, a pool table;
the other is to be called the "0ld Chicago Diner' and will be decorated with booths
and counter service with stools, etc. The atmosphere will be VERY '"'laid back'.

The owner made the statement that a person could come in and sit reading his
newspaper over a cup of coffee for as long as he liked. . .that sort of thing.

The Smith Management representative has promised there will be better "signage"
in the office buildings to indicate the way to the shops in the Mall (one of
the apparent problems, at the moment).

Next year, restauranteer Tom Reed, has plans to open a service which will
provide gourmet dishes. . .with delivery, if required. This is an idea which
was bound to occur since there are so many '"yuppie families" who want to
entertain without the bother of doing the cooking!

The space vacated by Safeway will house from 3 to 6 mcre AMC movie salons and

another. . .as yet unknown, commercial venture. Smith is trying to negotiate
for some kind of business which will draw customers from beyond the immediate
neighborhood.

Central Fidelity Bank will shortly install an automatic teller for the sake of
those people whe had gotten used to the one in Safeway.

This Saturcday, a "Fitness Fajr'" will take place at the Mall; June 20th there
will be celebrations of Father's Day; During July 1-4 will be the days for the
annual sidewalk sale; Nothing vet for August; October 7-10 there will be a
10th anniversary celebration; October 15-18, an antique fair; and on October
29th, Trick or Treat.

Two of the ladies of our C.R.C. cleaned up the median strip on the George Mason
Drive. What a wonderful initiative! What great community spirit! Your names
are not being mentioned because I don't want someone calling you in the middle

of the night telling you the median is now being used for advertising purposes,
etc.

The Plaza C.R.C. is going to put together a restaurant guide - all eating places
wichin a 20 minute walk - to be out in October. What a super project!

liere are a couple of items from the Mason District meeting held on ltay 27, 1987:

1. Police from the Mason District Station will be happy to come and make
security checks of apartment buildings as well as private homes. This can be
scheduled by calling 691-2244 and asking for Officer Clark or Josh Brown.

2. If citizens notice severe pot holes or traffic signs down or pedestrian
crossing lights which do not function, you are urged to call 830-9423 (day-time)
or 359-1220 (after office hours).

Continued next page)
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PHYSICAL PLANT AND OPERATIONS COMMITTEE

= Gordon Frank

The feature attraction at the June meeting of the Committee was a
presentation by Joseph and Perry Klein of Washington Cable. The
Kleins outlined for the PPOC their plan to offer to Skyline House a
bulk contract for satellite television service. For an average of
about $4.00 per unit per month they would make available to all 552
units at Skyline House their "C-Basic” package which would add
channels 32, 53 and 56 to the laocal channels you now raceive. Alsa
included would be a choice of either BRAUD (a fine arts channel) and
American Movie Classics or Home Team Sports, plus Cable News
Network, C-Span I and 11, FNN, ESPN, the superstations from Atlanta
and Chicago and USA Network. The offer includes full maintenance of
the master antenna system and optional extra cost movie channels far
those who wish to pay for them.

Amang the advantages cited by the Kleins for the satellite
television service were no unsightly wires in the individual
condominium wunits, ability to tailor programming to the interests of
the residents, availability of some channels not available from
Media General, maintenance of the master antenna system (which the
condaminium documents require us to maintain), and finally, a very
competitive price. Before submitting a fimal recommendation to the
Board, the Committee plans to examine this proposal in greater
depth. Interested residents are invited to participate.

Other matters taken up by the Committee included a discussion of the
need to quickly improve television reception in the West Building.
Being considered are two possibilities, either moving the antenna to
reduce interference or using the East Building system to feed the
West Building master antenna distrihution system. (Subsequent tests
appear to indicate moving the antenna 1s the quickest and most
economical solution.) The Committee also invited Mr. Ed Barstow, the
Chief Operating Engineer to attend Committee meetings. Mr. Barstow
accepted. His first topic related to the need to replace heat pump
hoses which are deteriorating due to the chemicals used to treat the
water in the system. Replacement hoses are estimated to cost $10.00
each ($20.00 per unit) plus installation. Responding to questions
Ed did not believe there was a need to replace either washing
machine hoses or dishwasher drain hoses at this time.

The Committee supported the Property Manager’s recommendation to
proceed with awarding the window washing contract to the third
highest bidder, the currert contractor, American Window and Building
Clean Contractors. The three lowest bids were all below budget.

Items not completed in the June meeting will be ircluded in the July
agenda. We invite all those interested to attend.

i4



FAMILY DENTIST %

—ner

H DR. JEROME W. SPECHLER

eCosmetic DentistryeChildren’s Dental Care
eDentures *Crowns *Emergency Dental Care

Office hours by appointment (including Saturday)
LOCATED IN THE SKYLINE COURT TOWNHOUSES L

|
(across from Skyline Mall) v

|
l
' 3610 Forest Drive, Alexandria, Va. 22302
e e )

COMMUNITY RELATIONS

MOVE INS AND BUILDING TOURS

During the month of May there were 15 move ins.

Here is the breakdown:
10 rented apartments were re-rented.
2 rented apartments were sold to new owners.
l owner-occupied apartment was rented.
2 owner-occupied apartments were sold to new owners.

So, once again, for the month of May, the owner-occupied apartment increased by
one (1). The pace is slow, but it's in the right direction.

Against the 15 move ins, your tour committee gave six (6) tours, which is a very
good percentage. Any resident who is still reading this report who has not had a
tour of our 'home' and would like this informative '45 minute walk around' - just
leave your name at the front office and one of our tour guides will be in touch.

Let me thank those members of our committee who helped make the first 6 months of
87' a success. Our serving committee - our tour committee - our program committee -

Thank you!

"LK.C. wishes all residents a wonderful summer. There will be no
prosrams during July and August - but comes Labor Day and we'll be back
«till trying to make Skyline House a better community.
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From Management

BICYCLES

There are still a few bicycles stored in
the Last & West bike rooms that are not

registered. All bikes without a decal will
be removed in thirty (30) days. Please ) no

register your bike at the Manager's office.
GARAGE

Posted garage speed limit (5 miles per
hour) signs as well as the traffic flow
directions signs will be observed. Traffic
on ramps has the right of way. Headlights
must be used while driving in the garage.
No tail-gating.

CAR DECAL

&

All vehicles that are parked in the garage
or outside space on a regular basis must

be registered with the Management Office,
and must display the sticker on the outside
— of the rear view mirror.

TRASH DISPOSAL

All garbage and trash, including newspaper,
which should be bagged or tied, must be
placed in the trash chute in the disposal
room on each floor. No garbage or trash
shall be placed on the floor of the disposal
room.

FREE LEXTERMINATING SERVICES

The services of an exterminator are available
to all residents at no cost. Arrangements
must be made at the front desk. The extermi-
nator comes to our building every lst. and
3rd. Monday of each month. Please feel free
to make use of this service. Management
strongly recommends to all owners of rental
units and tenants/co-owners that they schedule
a spraying of their unit as soon as it is
vacated.

HOLTIDAY

The Management office will be closed on Friday
July 3, for the holiday. Open Saturday 9:A.M.
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